
Town of Pitkin  

November 2021 Regular Meeting 
 

 

Commissioner and Community 
•  Building Inspector –Tom Gibb (Interim) – No report 

• Fire Department – Rand Makowski – No report 

• Zoning Board – Jesse James Garetson – A meeting was held last month. 

• Environmental Health – Cyndi Wick – No report for November 2021 

• Streets – Jesse James Garetson: Very little has happened over the last three months in 

the way of maintenance.  Ramon Reed was appointed at the October meeting to work 

with the County for Pitkin’s snow removal.  He has visited with Marlene.  Sparky has 

traveled to Pitkin and driven the Town with Tom Gibb, Ramon Reed, and Jesse Garetson.  

A few adjustments need to be made, per Sparky’s request, but will have to wait as Jesse 

is out of commission until December.  Jesse has continued to update residents who plan 

to reside in Pitkin for winter and will need snow removal.  To date, the Town has 

requests for approximately 35 blocks (2 miles) of gravel streets and lanes (not counting 

Main and paved 9th).  Jesse is excited to receive possibly 2 bids for plowing outside of 

the County’s possible routes or possibly for the entire 35 blocks of snow removal 

needed.   

• Ditches – Vacant – Report given by Jesse James Garetson: Mayor Balch closed the head 

gate on 10/24/2021 

• Cemetery – No report until spring 2022.   
• Town Hall – Garry Winget –   The engineer has completed drawings for the repairs to the 

cracked wall in Town Hall.  We will move forward with these plans and prepare a 

preliminary State Historical Fund grant in December.  

• Parks and Rec – Sara Lamar – Working with volunteers on an updated set of plans for 

the 9th Street park.  A survey has been scheduled for Spring 2022.  Surveyor may come 

up and mark pins prior to completing the full survey and report.   

Reports 


